
Korean Children Growing up in Good Health 

 

 
 

It is the most important policy and supreme desire of the Party and the state of the DPRK to bring up 

the children in good health. 

The children in the country have grown up in happiness and good health under the warm loving care of 

the Party and the state. 

All mothers across the country extend deep gratitude to the respected General Secretary Kim Jong Un 

who enacted a law without an equal in the world to successfully bring up children, the future of the country. 

The law on childcare, adopted at the 6th Session of the 14th Supreme People's Assembly early in 

February, is a valuable outcome of his warm love for posterity. 



At the 3rd Plenary Meeting of the 8th Workers' Party of Korea Central Committee in June Juche 110 

(2021), the General Secretary stressed the need to adopt it as the Party's policy to supply nutrition food 

including dairy products to all the children across the country at the state expense. 

At the 5th Session of the 14th SPA, he called for substantially conducting the work to implement the 

Party's new policy on childcare. 

Thanks to his loving care, the law on childcare, the superior socialist one, was adopted to provide every 

possible condition for bringing up the children as the pillar of the country. 

The law, consisting of four chapters and 61 provisions, is associated with the immutable will and desire 

of our Party which spares nothing for children. 

The Korean people are firmly convinced that the children will grow up more happily and the future of 

the country be bright thanks to the respected General Secretary.  

 

 


